
 
 
 
Incident Press Release: 
May 18, 2025 
Critically Injured EMT 
 
This morning West End Fire Company #3 of Phoenixville FF/EMT Dan Shedal sustained 
critical and life-threatening injuries while operating in the line of duty. At this time, we will 
not be releasing further details regarding this incident until we have a better 
understanding of the events. 
 
We appreciate the generous outpouring of help and support. Currently, we have no 
unmet needs. Our team is working on a way for those people wishing to contribute 
directly to any expenses that may arise. We will share that when it is set up.  
 
We kindly ask that you keep all of our members and first responders in your thoughts 
and prayers as we navigate a difficult road ahead. 
 
As more details become available, we will share them at the appropriate time.  
 
All correspondence, offers of support or requests can be sent to 
officers@westend67.com. 
 
 
 
Evan Taylor, Chief​      Stacy Steinmetz, Captain​ Tom Fortmann, President 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 


